Henley Surf Life Saving Club



Thirty-Second ANNUAL REPORT

SEASON 1956-57

as presented at the

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

held in the Club Rooms, Henley Beach on September 5th, 1957, at 8 p.m.



572 Lives Saved

Annual General Meeting

AGENDA:

- 1. Notice of Meeting.
- Confirmation of Minutes of Thirty-first Annual General Meeting, held on 6th September, 1956.
- 3. Business arising out of Minutes.
- 4. Correspondence.
- 5. Notice of Motion of which due notice has been given.
- 6. Election of Officers.
- 7. Presentation, Consideration and Adoption of Thirty-second Annual Report.
- 8. Presentation, Consideration and Adoption of Thirty-second Annual Financial Statement and Treasurer's Report.
- 9. General Business.

A San

BRIAN ROBINSON, Hon. Secretary.

THE OBJECTS OF THE CLUB ARE:

- To study and practise the methods of Surf Life Saving as laid down by the S.L.S.A. of Australia Handbook.
- To minimise the loss of life from drowning by proficient life-saving apparatus conforming with S.L.S.A. of Australia standards.
- To promote demonstrations and arrange classes of instruction so as to bring about a widespread and thorough knowledge of the principles of the art of natation, and generally further the best interests of surf bathing.
- 4. To appoint patrols to render all possible aid to those in distress.

HENLEY SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB

OFFICE BEARERS FOR THE SEASON 1956-57

Founder: D. F. DINEEN Patron: A. W. JOLLY

Vice-Patron: His Worship the Mayor of Henley and Grange

(D. J. NEWLANDS)
President: J. DOHERTY

Vice-Presidents:

Sir Walter Duncan, M.L.C.

L. Newbold A. Walters, sen. R. Burton W. V. Holyoak

K. McDonald V. Jennings A. Battersby J. Weinert

J. Weinert N. Tucker L. Frost P. K. Lee S. G. Johns W. Stafford J. Russell

J. J. Miller A. W. Bamfield H. Hicks G. Cameron

H. Brittain L. Freeman R. Nash

W. Salisbury, sen., M.M.

L. Leo C. Bird F. Pavolich F. C. Jeffries C. Amber, M.

C. Amber, M.I.D.
T. M. Bradie
R. Wellington
A. Wheatley
J. L. Medcalfe
E. E. Nutt
L. Griggs
S. Kallin
W. Stiller
J. Lawrie

W. Page C. Hutchens, M.P. H. J. Donelly G. King A. Northey L. Northey

Captain: F. TUCKER

Vice-Captain: M. GRIFFITHS

Hon. Secretary: B. ROBINSON (T. Jennings resigned)

Hon. Assistant Secretary: B. CONSTABLE

Hon. Treasurer: R. LAWRIE

Hon. Chief Instructor: W. SALISBURY

Hon. Surf Boat Captain: J. MILLER (A. Park resigned)

Committee: A. ROBERTS, C. FIELDER, J. SALISBURY, D. HEMSLEY, and G. JOHNS

Hon. Handicappers: H. PLEASS, C. FIELDER, and J. MILLER, sen. Hon. Timekeepers: H. PLEASS, C. FIELDER, and J. MILLER, sen.

Selection Committee: F. TUCKER, M. GRIFFITHS, and W. SALISBURY

Publicity Officer: C. FIELDER

Delegate to S.A.A.S.A.: B. ROBINSON

Delegates to S.A.S.C.: F. TUCKER and B. ROBINSON Hon. Auditors: N. TUCKER and A. WHEATLEY

Hon. Solicitor: H. IRVING

Hon, Medical Officer: DR. J. PAVY

Life Members:

A. W. Jolly, D. F. Dineen, C. V. Fischer, C. Chambers, M.H.R., C. Hele, F. C. Hill, R. J. McDonough, W. Zimmerman, A. H. Hallet, M. B. Butterfield, C. D. Fielder

CLUB CAPTAIN'S REPORT

During this season the Club has maintained its high standard, whether in examinations, patrol work, or competition, the Club Championships proving a good measuring stick of this point, as the winner, Tony Page, and the runner-up were only deducted 4.10 and 5.50 respectively for a complete Bronze Examination. Incidentally Tony and the runner-up, Ron Battersby, are both Junior members, and are to be congratulated for

downing the Seniors in such an event.

In competiton the lads proved they were still well to the fore, particularly on Championship Day, when they scooped the pool with the following results: Junion R. and R., 1st. Junior Belt Race: A. Page, 1st; B. Robinson, 3rd. Junior Teams Race, 1st (Page, Reed, Robinson, and Jacobson). Junior Surf Race: A. Page, 1st; W. Reed, 3rd. Senior Belt Race: J. Hamilton, 1st; M. Garrety (unofficial 3rd), T. Park, 4th. Senior Teams Race, 1st (Hamilton, Park, Tucker, J. Salisbury). Senior Surf Race: M. Garretty (unofficial) 1st; A. Park, 2nd; J. Hamilton (equal) 3rd. A notable omission from this imposing list is once again the Senior R. and R. title, which once again eluded us, although for the fourth successive season we have proved to be the most consistent team on the coast by winning the Ampol Shield.

It will be noted that Murray Garretty was prominent in the swimming events on Championship Day, so much so that, in spite of extreme opposition from various sources, forced his way into the State team to compete at Bondi in April. His performance at these Australian championships was excellent, and besides winning the first Surf Title ever for S.A., that is the Australian Open Surf Championship, he also assisted the State team to gain third position in the Interstate Competition, the highest position it has ever held. Murray also swam into second place in the Australian Belt Title, and very nearly brought off the "double." It is difficult to see why so many "surf sports" opposed his selection, and, in fact, are

still carrying a chip on their shoulder.

Whilst on the subject of the Australian Championships, one cannot overlook the performance of Tony Page, who gained third position in the Junior Belt Title. Tony justly deserved his reward, as he has trained hour after hour throughout the season, and is indeed a fine example for any of the members to follow.

In conclusion, I must mention the outstanding work during the season of Ron Hill in his instruction to the Bronze squads. His has been an

arduous task, but has had outstanding results.

Mention must also be made of the efforts of Tom Jennings, who has been responsible for the raising of many a shilling over the past six

months with his fortnightly shows.

May I also thank the Management Committee and members, particularly the cadets, for their co-operation during the season, and wish the Club the best for the future.

F. TUCKER, Club Captain.

AFFILIATIONS

We were this season, as in the past, proud to be affiliated with the South Australian State Centre of the Surf Life Saving Association of Australia and also the South Australian Amateur Swimming Association.

For the second time we affiliated with the South Australian Water Polo Association, and had some exciting matches against other Surf Life Saving and Swimming Clubs. These matches were played on either Tuesday or Thursday nights, in the Henley Olympic Pool, and had a very good following of interested spectators and supporters. I am happy to be able to report that our Club team was runner-up to Ethelton in only our second season of playing this sport.

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETINGS

(To the	end	of July)	
J. Doherty (President)	14	C. Fielder (Publicity Officer	20
F. Tucker (Captain)	21	A. Roberts	21
M. Griffiths (Vice-Captain)	21	D. Hemsley	18
R. Lawrie (Treasurer)	14	J. Salisbury	5
W. Salisbury (Chief Inst.)	18	G. Johns	
B. Robinson (Secretary)	23	L. Bailey (resigned)	6
B. Constable Asst. Secretary)	19	A. Park (resigned)	
H. Holmes (Gear Steward)	19	T. Jennings (resigned)	15
J Miller (Boat Cantain)	11		

At the time of printing 21 committee meetings had been held, while three special meetings have also been conducted for various reasons.

MEMBERSHIP

	53/54	54/55	55/56	56/57
Senior Active	27	21	17	16
Junior and Cadet	20	16	27	29
Active Reserve	6	7	8	8
Life	10	11	11	11
Associate	1	5	1.	2
			-	-
Totals	64	60	64	66

As may be seen, there has been a slight decrease in the senior-active membership this season, but there is a corresponding increase in the junior and cadet membership. This gives us a rise of one in the active field.

The increase shows that, although two new Clubs have been formed and some of our members have transferred to these Clubs, we have not just maintained our former strength, but have built it up.

VICE-CAPTAIN'S REPORT

Patrols

Partly due to poor weather, the patrol hours total was not as great as last year. This year's total was 646 hours 30 minutes patrolled between 18th of November, 1956, and the 31st of March, 1957.

A Junior, R. Owens, recorded the most individual hours, with a record of 42.5 hours. Congratulations, Bob. M. Drenth, a cadet, also spent 37 hours patrolling the foreshore.

I would like to thank all the members of the Active Reserve for their co-operation and for patrolling the beach while the active members were at the Surf Carnivals.

Rescues

This season four rescues were effected. These were claimed by:

M. Drenth

I. Worth

D. Buller

J. Salisbury

The Surf Boat had a quiet season on rescues, but took a belting by the surf at the South Coast Carnivals.

I would like to thank all members for their help and enthusiasm, and especially the Patrol Captains for the efficient way the patrols were run.

M. GRIFFITHS, Vice-Captain.

CHIEF INSTRUCTOR'S REPORT

I have pleasure in reporting on the Club's activities for the past season in the competitive field and the awards gained.

At the start of the season our prominent seniors were competing in the State team for two carnivals, thus leaving us a weakened side to contest the Ampol Shield.

The Selection Committee decided to enter the Junior Team in both the Senior and Junior R. and R. exents. Full credit must go to these juniors for gaining points in the two carnivals, thus giving the now reformed senior team the chance to win the Ampol Shield in the remaining carnivals. The seniors won all remaining carnivals and retained the Ampol Shield for the fourth consecutive year.

The high standard of our seniors in the R. and R. was shown when, from our training squad of eight, six of these were chosen as State representatives to contest the Australian titles at Bondi. Credit here, I feel, must go to their instructor, Sam Roberts.

Although winning minor carnivals, we were unfortunate in filling second place to Port Noarlunga in the State Championships at Christies Beach. The winning margin was .2. Well done, Port Noarlunga.

To offset the seniors' defeat, the Junior R. and R. team won the perpetual trophy and State Championship, and we look forward to their promotion to senior ranks next season and the competition that they will create among our own Club members.

Good performances were put up by all lads competing in the State Championship, the outstanding ones being Tony Page in winning both the Junior Surf and Junior Belt Race, and Jim Hamilton (The Ox) in winning the Senior Belt Race.

Our awards gained this season were 6 Bronzes, 6 Qualifying Certificates, and 1 Instructor's Certificate.

In conclusion, I wish to congratulate all the members on their achievements, and thank the instructors for the co-operation and assistance they gave me throughout the season.

Bronze Medallions
Barnes, R.
Jenkins, M.

Liston, D.

Christie, R. Jacobson, N. Schulter, P. Qualifying Certificates
Buller, D. Gri
Lodge, M. Jon
Meeks, R. Mit

Griffiths, G. Jones, I. Mitchell, B.

Instructor's Certificate

Hill, R.

BILL SALISBURY, Chief Instructor.

GEAR STEWARD'S REPORT

With an early carnival opening the season, the carnival gear was prepared and in fairly good condition from the start. The reels, although very old, were reconditioned and pulled into shaps with the able assistance of Brian Jeffs and his crew. When the Sydney trip came near the lines were waxed well by the boys going, and this made light work for the belt-men.

When the First Aid equipment was found to be in poor condition, the job was put into the capable hands of Bob Owens, who must be recommended for his job and keen interest in this field.

At the State Championships our boys did well, and were repaid for their efforts with some useful gear for the Club. Amongst the gear were 5 blankets, 3 hot water bottles, 2 reel covers, and 3 stop watches.

With a more concentrated effort next season the gear could be put in tip-top shape, after settling down in our new Club-shed.

H. HOLMES (Hon. Gear Steward,

BOAT CAPTAIN'S REPORT

The "A. W. Jolly" has stood up to another hard season without any major mishaps. We did not have occasion to use her for any rescues during the summer, but she and her crew were ready and fit.

A good season has passed, with the boat crew giving a good performance at all carnivals. These lads should do well next season, as long as

they maintain the steady training they did this year.

I would like to thank Mr. G. Staker and Mr. R. Christie for transporting the boat to the carnivals. I would also like to thank all those lads who helped with the maintenance and repairs, which made my job so much easier.

J. MILLER, Boat Captain.

STATE REPRESENTATION

This year the Australian Championships were held at Bondi Beach, N.S.W. The Henley Club was well represented, having six members in the State team. These were Bill Reed, Tony Park, Murray Garretty, Tony Page, John Salisbury, and Brian Robinson. Frank Tucker and Jim Hamilton were also selected, but were not available for this trip. David Hemsley did a superb job as coach and manager.

South Australia was placed third by two points, and this is the best

ever.

LADIES' COMMITTEE

This season the undying efforts of the Ladies' Committee have proved invaluable to the Club, both financially and in other ways.

Our hearty thanks, I feel, must go to them for the magnificent suppers which they prepared for the Club Re-union Social and the Presentation Night.

On behalf of all the Club members I would like to sincerely thank the President, Mrs. N. Fischer, and the Committee for their wonderful support during the past season, and wish them the best of luck for the future.

PRESENTATION NIGHT, 1957

The Presentation of Trophies Evening for the 1956-57 season was once again held in the Club rooms, and took place on Saturday, the 29th of June. Approximately 120 persons attended, including the Mayor and Mayoress of Henley and Grange, our Founder, Dan Dineen, many old members and Vice-Presidents, and the State Centre President, Mr. J. M. London.

Our President, Mr. J. Doherty introduced the Mayor of Henley and Grange (Mr. D. Newlands) to the gathering, and the Mayor in his address gave great praise to the Henley Club and other Surf Clubs under the jurisdiction of the Henley and Grange Corporation. He then presented the Club awards for the foregoing season. Mr. London then spoke to us on the general activity of our Club and the surf movement in South Australia, and presented the Surf awards gained by the members this season, and also the pennants won at this year's Surf Championships.

During the evening dancing was enjoyed by all, except the junior "bachelors," who nevertheless seemed to be quite content to sit out and

watch

The Ladies' Committee also earned our praise again this year with a wonderful spread, a spread that could not be completely devoured by 120 people; this alone speaks for the quantity of food that was so kindly prepared. During the supper-time Mrs. Newlands very kindly cut our thirty-second birthday cake.

Trophy winners for this season are as follows:

Event	Winner	Donor
Senior Club Champion.	1. A. V. Page	Mr. D. J. Newlands
	2. R. R. Battersby	Ald. A. Griffiths
	3. N. F. Tucker	Mr. L. Frost
Junior Club Champion.	1. A. V. Page	Mr. D. J. Newlands
	2. R. R. Battersby	Mr. N. Tucker
	3. B. J. Robinson	
Senior Jetty Swims	1. M. J. Hocking	Messrs. Hill and Leo
	2. A. F. Roberts	
	3. M. A. Griffiths	
Fastest Times	A. A. Park	Mrs. Cawte
Junior Jetty Swims	1. W. A. Reed	Mr. C. Hele
	2. S. Jacobson	
	3. R. Owens	
Fastest Times	A. V. Page	
McDonough Swim	R. R. Battersby	Mr. R. McDonough
President's Handicap	1. G. Griffiths	Mr. J. Doherty
	2. A. F. Roberts	Mr. J. Doherty
	3. R. R. Battersby	Mr. J. Doherty
Most Improved Member	J. Salisbury	Ladies' Committee
Most Proficient Cadet	M. Drenth	Mr. and Mrs. R. Burton
Most Improved Swimmer	B. Robinson	L. Griggs
Most Patrol Hours	B. Owens	Mr. W. (Bill) Page
Cadet Jetty Swims	1. G. Griffiths	Mr. Constable
	2. M. Drenth	
	3. R. Barnes	Mr. B. Butterfield
Fastest Times	B. Mitchell	

Ampol Shield Trophies: A. Page, A. Park, J. Hamilton, F. Tucker, B. Robinson, I. Worth, M. Hocking, and J. Salisbury.

It can be seen from the above list that over £50 worth of trophies were presented to members, and our thanks are most gratefully extended to all donors for their wonderful support.

Congratulations also to all winners, and may you strive even further next season.

AUSTRALIAN CHAMPIONSHIPS, 1956

The Australian Surf Championships for 1956 were held in Torquay, Victoria, in conjunction with the Olympic Games in Melbourne, the Inter-State Competition taking place on Sunday, 25th November, and the actual Australian Championships on Sunday, 2nd December. Because of the fact that some of our members were competing on both week-ends, quite a large party of our members spent a very pleasant week or so in Victoria. Those fortunate enough to be chosen in the State side were J. Hamilton, A. Park, A. Page, and F. Tucker, whilst D. Hemsley was appointed manager of the side. These members, together with H. Holmes and the Club President, Jim Doherty, were all present at Torquay for the whole week, whilst an additional contingent, comprising R. Powell, M. Jenkins, B. Jeffs, R. Battersby, B. Robinson, and M. Griffiths arrived there for the second week-end. Sig Jacobson, who was in Melbourne watching the "Games," also found his way to our headquarters.

Our accommodation, by the way, was really first class, and all members present can recommend the "Debonair" Guest House at Anglesea to any person travelling along the south coast of Victoria who requires accommodation that is "home from home." Many thanks to you, Mrs. Hedley, at Anglesea.

The Henley Club was represented in both Senior and Junior R. and R. events, the following comprising the teams:

Junior: H. Holmes, A. Page, S. Jacobson, B. Robinson, M. Griffiths, and R. Battersby.

Senior: J. Hamilton, A. Park, A. Page, B. Robinson, D. Hemsley, and F. Tucker.

In these events the Juniors finished fourth and the Seniors finished in fifth position. The Junior team in particular are to be congratulated on their effort, as in many cases it was their first glimpse of an Australian Surf Championship. After gaining fastest swimming times they were narrowly beaten out of a place on the resuscitation and drill work.

It is felt that a great deal of experience was gained by these lads who travelled over to the Championships to take part and represent their Club at their own expense.

AUSTRALIAN CHAMPIONSHIPS BONDI BEACH, APRIL 20, 21, 1957

The Henley lads, supposedly under my control, left Adelaide on Friday, 2th April, by "Pioneer" for Sydney, via Melbourne, the idea being to give the lads plenty of time to settle down in Sydney, and also gain some prior knowledge of the conditions under which they would compete in the Australian Junior R. and R. Title.

We arrived in Sydney at about 8 a.m. on Sunday, 14th, and proceeded to our lodgings at the Bondi Pacific Hotel, overlooking Bondi Beach. You

could not wish for a better view than the one from the pent-house.

After breakfast and the unpacking, I took the lads down to renew old riendships at the Bondi Clubhouse. The lads, mouths open at first, soon settled down and found some new mates. I had to leave them for an hour or so while I had a look at the proposed accommodation for the Port Noarlunga lads, with our good friend and resident delegate, Tom Meagher. When we returned the lads had just about taken over Bondi.

After loosening our cramped bus journey muscles on the Sunday, we all dined out (only in a cafe though), and lapped up all that television had so offer. Arrangements were made next day for some of the best "Surf Brains" of Bondi to show the lads how. This programme was followed throughout the rest of the week, together with instruction by Dave Hemsley, who managed to run the lads through some drill work after he

nad finished his duties with the State team.

Prior to the arrival of the State team I arranged for our party to view various radio and television shows in production. I think all enjoyed the opportunity of seeing Messrs. Dyer and Davey at work, and although these trips meant losing a day of our sightseeing, it was compensated for some extent by being photographed with Bob (Pick-a-Box) Dyer.

Naturally we were elated at the success of the Henley representatives, Fony Page (3rd Junior Belt) and Murray Garretty (1st Senior Surf and 2nd Senior Belt), who were successful in gaining the first ever Australian Championship Medallions for South Australia. Hearty congratulations to

ou both.

The Junior R. and R. team also put up an excellent performance, but were very unfortunate in the draw for positions by having their best swimmers left on the beach to do line work.

Their drill was on a par with the other States, as the following

igures show:

Alexandra Headland (Queensland)	9.2
Manly (New South Wales)	9.4
Henley Beach (South Australia)	9.8

These figures reflect great credit on the lads and their instructor, Mery Butterfield.

The main lesson to be learned from our trip was, I feel (and this goes for all teams in South Australia), that a much greater effort is needed on the swimming side of their training if South Australian competitors are ever to win an Australian R. and R. title.

In conclusion, I wish to thank the lads for their co-operation on the rip, and I'm sure they all enjoyed themselves no end. I hope they drive nto the lads who didn't go this time the necessity to hop in and raise the

required finance, so that a large party can make the trip to Perth next Warch for the next Australian and State Championships.

Our thanks are extended to Ken Watson and Tom Meagher for all hey do for us, Aub Laidlaw, Kevin Murray, and all at the Bondi Club, and Mr. Hilton and staff at the Bondi Pacific Hotel. A final word for "Pioneer" and their excellent drivers, too numerous to mention, who made our long ourney so pleasant.

GYMNASIUM

The classes started off with a good attendance, and the members all worked hard on these nights, but slowly the classes slackened off until only a few members were attending.

I think the night will have to be changed next winter, the main reason being that most of the members play football during the winter, and they train on Thursday nights until 7 p.m.

We have now erected a punching bag, and have mats, medicine balls, skipping ropes, and weights to keep members occupied.

I am hoping for a better attendance next winter.

"SNOW" MILLER, P.T. Instructor.

ACKNOWLEDGMENTS

The opportunity is taken to acknowledge all who have assisted our Club, both financially and otherwise. To Patron A. W. Jolly, Vice-Presidents, His Worship the Mayor and Corporation of Henley and Grange, Press and Radio, "Local Resident" (who on several occasions during the season sent along generous assistance), Mr. and Mrs. Exton, Mr. and Mrs. John Russell, Mr. and Mrs. Gordon Simpson, and to all others who generously gave us their support we extend our grateful thanks.

BOAT FUND

Towards the end of the season the Club saw fit to open a fund for the purchase of a new surf boat. The present craft has been in service for many seasons, and by comparison with present-day manufacture is rather outmoded. To raise the £500 required to purchase a new boat business houses were circularised, with a rather disappointing result. Proceeds from the Night Carnival and various donations have raised the fund to almost £150, including a recent donation from our good friend, "Local Resident." It is hoped that by the end of the coming season that the balance will have been raised and our new boat is on order.

CONCLUSION

The Club was very unfortunate this year, in that it lost two promising juniors and two seniors.

The two juniors were Rodney Powell and Bill Reed. Both these lads joined the Royal Australian Navy and have a promising career ahead of them.

The two seniors were Laurie Bailey, who, owing to family responsibility, vacated the position of Treasurer, and Tom Jennings, who resigned as Secretary, due to the irregular hours of his occupation.

Finally I would like to offer my appreciation and thanks to the President and Committeemen, who have done all in their power to assist me in the completion of my duties during the season.

BRIAN ROBINSON, Hon. Secretary.

ADDENDUM

Once again the Club has shown it has the will to strive against adversity in both the active and financial fields. In the former we have had a slight reduction in senior active members, but this has been more than offset by the increase of junior and cadet members. It is with this youth that the Club looks forward with confidence to the future. With the latter, and our greatest difficulty, a special finance group, headed by Mac Butterfield and Isaacs Fielder, is making good headway to replenish our heavily taxed balance, so with the continued support of our friends and public, the Club should in the future finish off the many projects that are now lagging for the want of money.

The Management Committee has worked very well together during the past. With the older and experienced members giving good advice and leadership, the younger members of the Committee showed considerable improvement and confidence in the handling of the Club affairs as the year progressed.

Team spirit has always been the reason for our Club's success in all fields of endeavour, both in the past and the present. With this spirit prevailing the Club can only go to greater heights of achievement.

The Club was most unfortunate to lose the efficient services of Mr. T. Jennings as Secretary during the season, as he was doing a very good job. The member who took over this work is the youthful and enthusisatic Brian Robinson, and although new to this type of work, is doing very well. Another member's excellent services lost to the Club are those of Mr. Laurie Bailey, who was some seven years on the Committee, holding many important positions. Thank you, Laurie.

On behalf of all the Club members and myself I wish to thank the Club Captain, Mr. Frank Tucker, for his untiring efforts and interest. This is one of the main reasons for the Club's good record and position during the past season.

I would also like to thank the Ladies' Committee, which has given the Club most timely assistance when urgently needed, and all our good supporters.

I also wish to extend our thanks to the Mayor and Mayoress, Mr. and Mrs. Don Newlands, for their grand support, which grows greater with the years.

The spirit of good-fellowship which is generally prevailing in the Surf Life Saving Movement to-day should make all members proud to be associated with it.

I extend to them all my thanks.

Congratulations and best wishes for the future.

J. M. DOHERTY, President.

HENLEY SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB

RECEIPTS AND PAYMENTS STATEMENT FOR THE YEAR ENDING 30th JUNE, 1957 PAYMENTS RECEIPTS

Ġ.	10 01	∞ H ∞		0104	0		00	_	10
vi	12 0	114 18 8 29 13 11 5 10 8		क क क	60) <u>r</u>	4	9 11	£850 17 0
44	235	114 18 29 13 5 10		113 64	00		ס זיט	214	20
	1309							C.	£88
Ġ.			000		00	16 4 0 10	7	40	
vi			221		31 17 13 14		н	10 10	
43			2121		31	30	26	164 11	
		Frinting, Fostages, and Stationery General Expenses Expenses Affiliations:	S.A.A.S.A. S.L.S.A.A. S.L.S.A.A. Water Polo Association	Clubhouse Electricity	Payments	Insurance: Payments Less Receipts	Capitation and Entries Cash in hand, 30/6/57 Cash at Bank, 30/6/57:	General Account Surf Boat Fund	
d.		n.		10	7	108			101
vi	9	Po		17	က	113			17
E	1	JCT CT		490 17 10	168	13 13 1 1 3 3			£850 17
Ġ.	60	9 80	0 2 0	000	H	0			
υż	4 41			17	17	4			
43	26 4 131 14	15 19 23 9 25 0	123 10 218 18 100 0	412 17 244 13	33 17	20			
			121	4.0					
	Cash in hand, 1/7/56 Cash at Bank, 1/7/56				es !				
					Part I				
	/26	. John	p .						
	1/1	Ν.	Fun						
	nd, unk,	ns .	at I	rity ts	it:	il			
	Ba Ba	nations: Trophies Patron A. W. Jolly	Surf Boat Fund General Newswords	ial Activity: Receipts	s Account: Receipts	rayments			
	h in	atio rop	ene Tews	al A sece	Acc	of of Im			
	Cas	Subscriptions Donations: Trophies Patron A. W. Jolly	0102	Social Activity: Receipts Payments	Bus Account: Receipts	FaymentsHire of Hall			
	0	H		U1	Н	щщ			

BALANCE SHEET AS AT 30th JUNE, 1957

LIABILITIES

ASSETS

P		H	H	_	-	_	•		•	6.0	H							H
£ s. d		16	36 4 1:	13	0	0	16	0	83 16	63 10	22 19							2
44		Clubhouse 2,838 16 1	36	413 13	88	110	246 16	20	83	63	22							334 2 11
		-	-	-		-	:	-	!	1			£20 0 0	1		4	0	-
		-		-	-	-	-	1	-	1	-		0	Н		11	10	
		-	-	-	:	-	1	-	1	ks	i		620	26		164 11 4	123 10 0	
		-	res	-			-	-	-	lboc	i							1
		-	ixtu	ent			ant	-	-	and	1		-	-		-	-	
		-	d F	ipn	-	nen	pme	1	1	d H	ent		-	-		-		
		-	Clubhouse Furnishing and Fixtures	Surf Boat, Skis, and Equipment	Surf Boat Trailer	Patrol Tower and Equipment	Reels and Carnival Equipment	lypewriters lypewriters	First Aid Gear Sundries	Bather, Coat Badges, and Handbooks	Social Activities Equipment Social		Cash on Loan	Cash in hand		General Account	Surf Boat Fund	
			ing	pu		Egn	II H	-	ndri	ges,	Igui		-	-		nt	d	
		-	nish	s, a	ler	nud	niva	-	Sun	Sad	SS I		-	-		con	Tun	
		-	Fur	Ski	rai	er a	Car	70	ear	at I	vitio		an.	nd	nk:	Ac	at 1	
		se	se	at,	at 1	NO	pu	ter	d G	Co	cti	LIN	Lo	har	Ba	ral	Bo	
	ED.	hou	hou	Bo	Bo	ol J	S	WI	Ai	er,	al A	RE	l on	ui in	at	ene	nrf	
	FIXED.	lub	lub	nrf	nrf	atr	reel	'ype	irst	ath	oci	CURRENT.	ash	ash	Cash at Bank:	O	מז	
	H	0	0	02	מט	щ	Щ	I	1	Щ	W	0	0	0	0			
ď.	,	9			1	0												
ś	1	29 12 62			(xo												
44	00	23			000	4,228 8 9												
		-	0	0 1	11	1												
		-	¢	NI	O													
		1	FE	0 1	11													
		i	6.0	20,	41	1												
		1 4	2	-	-													
		1	20		1													
			7		ar													
	-	, mil	111	- I	2													
	0	1000	4	- 4	101													
		2 5	110		SILLS													
	Ď	10+11	iati	1/ 1/ 00	mr													
	2001	nan	1/4	10														
	100	Accided bus Account	1/7/56	1 2	M													
	~	4 <	4															

1100000000

£4,258 0 11

A. L. WHEATLEY, F.A.S.A. N. F. TUCKER, A.A.S.A.

£4,258 0 11

Audited and found correct with Books and Vouchers produced.